Honorable James A. Farley Postmaster General, Washington, D.C.

Dear Jim:

It is rumored that the Post office Department is contemplating the establishment of a Philatelic Agency in the Dallas Post office to supply the needs of Texas.

As you know the Fort Worth Post Office is your largest purchaser of stamps for Philatelic purposes and we are tremendously interested in Fort Worth being designated as the location for this agency and will appreciate your favorable support.

Thanks and with best wishes. I am

Sincerely,

AGC.KD